Liberal Studies Committee Meeting Minutes
September 7, 2006

Present: M. Sadler, T. Wacker, J. Myers, Y. Asamoah, F. Slack, B. Knickelbein, C. Zoni,  
P. Barnacle, K. McKee
Excused: M. Hughes, J. Coccarelli
Guest: Mr. Bryan Jones
Dr. Kevin McKee, Health & Physical Education department, appointed by Provost Samuels to replace Dr. Sharon Deutschlander for the fall term, was introduced.   
On a Zoni/Wacker motion approved the 8-31-06 minutes with corrections. 
Sadler reported that the approval of Dr. Rutledge and Dr. Fello for LBST 499 Childhood in America will not be forwarded to Senate at this time. Sadler discussed with Chairperson Rotigel the LSC concerns about the updated syllabus, and will wait for a decision from the faculty team approved to teach this section about the substantial changes that have occurred in the syllabus since it was originally approved. 
Brian Jones presented the request from the Theater department to allow students enrolled in THTR 281 Theater East: The Theater of Asia & the Orient to count this as meeting the Non-western and Liberal Studies Elective requirements.  Before taking action on the request, members asked for the following changes: 1) use the approved UWUCC syllabus of record format, which will then include items that were not included, i.e. credits, catalog description, attendance policy, assignments, evaluation methods and grading scale, and required and recommended readings, 2) write course objectives as student learning outcomes – 1& 2 are not expected student outcomes, 3) that the course (catalog) description include the intended audience for this course; is prerequisite knowledge in the field expected?, 4) review the topical outline for redundancy and consider changing the “flex time” notations, 5) review the checklist for non-western and liberal studies electives and complete these forms with a re-submission. The committee asks the proposer to consider that in asking for non-western and LSE exceptions for students, that THTR majors may not use a THTR prefix for LSE credit. Finally, the IUP curriculum procedures require that the Department Curriculum Committee and Department Chair sign off on a Special Topics course – it is not clear whether this was done since there was no cover sheet with the syllabus or any indication whether these steps occurred.   The LSC will review this request if the department wishes to re-submit a syllabus that addresses the recommendations. 
Discussed whether a member of the Student Affairs division should be invited to attend LSC meetings on a regular basis as a non-voting member.  After much discussion there was consensus that any member of the Student Affairs division who wishes to attend the LSC meetings is welcome, but there is no need for formal action on the part of the committee with regard to this matter. 

Adjourned at 4:40 pm
